
 

                
 

 

 

 

  

Be Safe 
 

Be Respectful 
 

Be a Good Learner 

 

Term 1 - Week 3- Friday 10 February 2023 
 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

        

  
  
 

 

  

24 Feb Summer PSSA begins 

27 Feb-2 Mar Meet the Teacher afternoons 

15 Mar NAPLAN begins 

27-31 Mar Dental Van 

5 Apr Easter Hat Parade 

6 Apr ANZAC assembly 

School Rules 

The West Express
 

Fairfield West Public School 
Palmerston Rd, Fairfield West. 2165 

Phone: 9604 5568 
Email: fairfieldw-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

SCHOOL WEBSITE 
https://fairfieldw-p.schools.nsw.gov.au 

Fairfield West Public School has the 
Skoolbag App. Newsletters, dates and 
important messages can now be delivered 
straight to your smart phone. For 
instructions on how to download the app 
visit our School Website.  
 

  

                            
 

Follow us on Twitter 
                  @FairWestPS 
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Dear parents and caregivers 
 
Welcome back to our students and their families, and I do hope you had a great holiday! A special 
welcome to the new students and families who are joining us in 2023, including our group of 
Kindergarten students.  
 
We are very proud of our school as all staff work diligently to provide a safe, supportive and 
exciting learning environment, where each student’s individual needs are catered for. We pride 
ourselves in having a close working relationship with the school community and invite parents 
and caregivers to contact us any time with queries or feedback. As professionals and specialists 
in education we are more than happy to discuss any queries you may have, ensuring our 
responses are based on educational research and years of valuable experience.   
 
I am proud to be the principal of Fairfield West for the past twelve years; and I am honoured to 
be working with your children in 2023. Please feel free to contact the office during the 2023 school 
year to make a phone appointment to discuss any matter that you may wish to discuss. 
 
HAPPY LUNAR NEW YEAR 
 
Happy Lunar New Year to those celebrating in our community. May the Year of the Rabbit or the 
Year of the Cat, depending on what culture,  bring you all, good health, happiness and prosperity. 
 
TEACHER/PARENT INFORMATION SESSIONS 
 
Information sessions will be held in the week commencing Monday 27 February. This is a general 
information meeting where you can learn about the types of learning and activities that your child 
will engage in during the year. Individual Teacher/Parent interviews will be held in Term 2. Another 
note will be sent home next week with details.   
 
MOVING INTO YEAR 7 

The department has digitised the Year 6 to Year 7 transition process. In 2023 parents and carers 
can go online to complete the Expression of Interest (EOI) and Placement not required (PNR) 
details. EOI and PNR forms will be available on the enrolment page of Fairfield West Public 
School from 6 March – 31 March. Information about the process will continue to be shared in our 
newsletter during the year. If you have questions or would like to speak about this process, please 
contact the school. 

Attendance 

Regular attendance at school is mandatory in NSW Schools. As a parent/caregiver, it is your 
responsibility to ensure that your child/children attend school every day that it is open, unless sick 
or due to some unforeseeable circumstance. Students need to be at school on time, ready to start 
the school day. Gates open at 8.30am and students are required to be on site by 8.50am. All 
absences and tardiness need to be explained within 7 days. Please read the attached flyer as a 
matter of importance.  
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Students immunocompromised 

To protect the health of the students, staff and school community, please let the school know if 
your child has contracted an infectious disease, such as COVID-19, chickenpox or any other 
similar illness. Thank you for your cooperation, as there are several immunocompromised people 
at Fairfield West PS, and we want to support all the best we can. 

RAT KITS 

Another set of RAT kits have been sent home. Once again, please keep these in a secure place 
and use as needed but especially if students have any COVID like symptoms. 

 

UNWELL AT SCHOOL 
 

Any student or staff member who is unwell and/or displays symptoms of COVID-19 will be 
asked to go home until symptoms no longer exist. It is strongly recommended that they 
complete a RAT or PCR test. 

• If symptoms continue, they should stay at home and take another RAT in 24 hours or 
have a PCR test. 

• If the second RAT or initial PCR test result is negative and they are displaying no 
symptoms OR another diagnosis is confirmed such as hay fever, the student or staff 
member can return to school. 

• In NSW, positive COVID-19 cases are allowed to leave self-isolation as long as they do 
not have COVID-19 symptoms. 
 

GATE TIMES 

The school gates are automated for student safety. They are open 8.30am-9.10am and 2.50pm-
3.10pm. If you would like to enter the premises during the day when the gates are closed, please 
press the buzzer at the main gate on Palmerston Road (Cumberland Hwy) and you will be let in 
to come to the office for assistance. If for any reason you cannot drop off or pick your child up on 
the agreed times, please contact the front office. Children should not be standing outside the 
school gates for significant lengths of time prior to 8:30am. 
 

Drop Offs are straight forward. On arrival from as close to 8:45am as possible, students come 
in via the gate they normally enter the school.   
 

School ends at 3.00pm and students need to be collected promptly at 3.00pm. Families are 
asked to ensure they are at school to collect their child(ren) on time. Staff often have professional 
learning or meetings after school. Thank you for your cooperation.  
 
IMPORTANT Asthma information- MUST BE DONE EACH YEAR************ 
 
Parents and caregivers need to provide information from their child’s medical practitioner EACH 
YEAR including an Asthma Action Plan.  The plan must be signed by your child’s doctor. You will 
also need to supply an inhaler for use at school. The Action Plan for asthma is to be followed if 
the student has an asthma attack at school or to prevent an attack.   
If your child has an asthma plan, it is important to let us know. 
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IMPORTANT Anaphylaxis information- MUST BE DONE EACH YEAR********** 
 
Parents and caregivers need to provide information from their child’s medical practitioner EACH 
YEAR including an ASCIA Anaphylaxis Action Plan.  The plan must be signed by your child’s 
doctor. You will also need to supply an adrenaline auto-injector for use at school. The ASCIA 
action plan for anaphylaxis is to be followed if the student has an anaphylactic reaction at school.   
Please find the link below to assist you:  if your child is diagnosed at risk of a severe allergic 
reaction, particularly anaphylaxis, the Anaphylaxis Procedures contain information designed to 
minimise the risk to students. If your child has an allergy, it is important to let us know. 
https://www.allergy.org.au/patients/information  
 

SCHOOL UNIFORMS 
If you would like to purchase school uniforms, please complete an order form, and return it to the 
office with payment. Your child will be given the new uniform at school. Please see the order form 
attached to this newsletter. Please remember to write your child’s name and class on all uniform 
items, especially jumpers and jackets. Any lost items can be easily returned if your child has their 
name on it.  

 
 
 
 
 
   

 

 

STAFF LEARNING 

Not only do the students spend their days learning, but so do all the staff at FWPS. Over the 

past two weeks staff members have participated in the following professional learning 

opportunities, mostly remotely: 

• One hour Code of Conduct – 88 staff members 

• One hour Child Protection Update 2023 – 88 staff members 

• Three hours Aboriginal Histories and Culture – 69 staff members  

• Two hours Aboriginal Personalised Learning Pathways – 69 staff members 

• One hour CPR practical – 69 staff members 

• Four hours High Potential and Gifted Education – 69 staff members 

• Three hours Curriculum reform and PLAN2 – 75 staff members 

All staff professional learning ensures that the highest quality of education is provided to all 

students at FWPS. 

 

 

Have a great weekend! 

Genelle Goldfinch 
I respect and acknowledge Aboriginal People as the traditional owners of the land on which I work, live and visit. 
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2023  Kindergarten 
 



 

 

   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

             

Student Learning – KS 
 



 
 

 

 

Student Learning – KR 
 

KR enjoy participating in hands on 

play each morning where they are 

given the chance to develop their 

social skills and make new friends. 

Students are learning to make, trace and 

independently write their name. 

KR have been working hard to 

learn and write their tricky 

words. 



 
It has not taken long for sport to be back on the calendar for the students at Fairfield 

West Public School. Yesterday those students who were interested in representing the 

school at the Horsley Zone Swimming Championships were invited to trial for a position 

on the team by attending the Fairfield Leisure Centre and swimming their events of 

choice.  

Today our Summer PSSA trials commenced, with the Horsley Zone Competition starting 

on Friday 24 February. Throughout the year we will keep you updated on how the 

students at the school are doing with everything related to sport. You can also follow their 

progress and check updates on the school website. 

Important Dates 

Summer PSSA Commences- Friday 24 February (Term 1 Week 5) 

Winter PSSA Commences- Friday 12 May (Term 2 Week 3) 

Horsley Zone Gala Day-  Friday 15 September (Term 3 Week 9) 

School 

Championships 

Horsley Zone 

Championships 

Sydney South West 

Championships 

Swimming 

9.2.23 

Term 1 Week 3 

Swimming 

7.3.23 

Term 1 Week 7 

Swimming 

14.3.23 

Term 1 Week 8 

Cross Country 

Term 2- To be determined 

Cross Country 

26.5.23 

Term 2 Week 5 

Cross Country 

15.6.23 

Term 2 Week 8 

Athletics 

Term 2- To be determined 

Athletics 

23.8.23 

Term 3 Week 6 

Athletics 

13.9.23 

Term 3 Week 9 
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Please come and join in the activities in the Community Cottage. A range of activities are 

available so please contact Rania 0492 842 572 if you are interested. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

New sessions will be held called ‘Rights Relationships Responsibilities’. This is a program to 

support parenting. See the flyer on the following page.  

  

If you are interested in a Citizenship test preparation group – call Rania  0492 842 572 

 

Community News 
 

Tuesdays 9.00am-11.00am 
 

Wednesday 9.00am-11.00am 
Starting 8 March.  

Thursday 9.00am-11.00am 
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Dropping and collecting students on the Cumberland Highway – PLEASE ACT 

RESPONSIBLY 

 

All road rules apply when you are dropping off and collecting your child/children on the 

Cumberland Highway, so please adhere to the following rules to keep everyone safe.  

If you do not comply with the following road rules the police may issue you with a hefty fine.  

 

General parking rules 

You must not stop your vehicle (that is, bring it to a stop and either stay with the vehicle or leave 
it parked) in the following circumstances: 

• Double parked (that is on the road alongside a car that is parked) 

• Between BUS STOP, BUS ZONE, TAXI STAND or TAXI ZONE signs 

 

No parking  

You must not stop for more than two minutes in a No Parking area. You must remain in or within  
3 metres of the vehicle. 
Hours of operations may apply to some signs. This means restrictions apply for those times only.  
Mobility Parking Permit holders are allowed to park for up to 5 minutes in a No Parking area. 
 

Bus zone – CARS CANNOT STOP in the Bus Zone 

This sign means that you are not allowed to stop your vehicle within the direction of the arrow or 
arrows unless you are driving a bus. 
 
 
 
  

Loading zone 
Only drivers of vehicles principally constructed for carrying goods may park their vehicle in a  
loading zone. 
These vehicles may stop for up to 30 minutes if they are being loaded or unloaded. 
A station wagon or a three-wheeled goods vehicle may stop for up to 15 minutes. 
If you are driving any other sort of vehicle you may only stop to pick up or set down passengers  
at the kerb. 
Hours of operation may apply to some signs. This means restrictions apply for those times only. 
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School Uniforms 
 


